





Future Gatherings

Upcoming regional plans: Omaha 2008;
National in Springfield 2008; next KC re-
gional 2009.

Restoration Projects

The 2006 Tall Clock, auctioned at the re-
gional, realized a net gain of $1,146 to the
chapter, after expenses were paid.

The 2007 Chapter 36 Tall Clock will be en-
tered in the June national contest at the na-
tional convention in Chattanooga, TN, |t was
agreed that the clock will be offered at public
auction for the benefit of the chapter at some
time in the near future.

There was a unanimous “Yes” response
for a 2008 restoration project.

Various Reports

In lieu of Joe Gensheimer's report on pub-
fic/institutional clocks, Jim Kuhn presented
photos from a clock in Winchester.

There were several suggestions in re-
sponse to an invitation from Darrell Carr for
new educational project ideas: a new re-
verse glass painting class with Phil Gregory
{$35.00), a wood touch-up class — match-
ing, touch-up, refinishing with Steve
Craddock, and possibly look into the feasibil-
ity of suitcase classes.

No report from Richard Trombla's Watch
Activities Committee.

Dan Ward presented a handout sheet out-
lining future chapter . program plans.
(Summary on newsletter page 4.)

Change of date for the June meeting was
considered in recognition of the National
Convention's date, but alternative date con-
flicts necessitated keeping the date of June
10.

Minutes

Secretary Jim Kuhn's minutes of the Febru-
ary chapter meeting were approved as pub-
fished in the Newsletter.

Congratulations, new Fellow

A congratulatory ovation was offered to
president Jerry Thornsberry, who is now a
NAWCC Fellow!

Treasury

Treasurer Jerry Van Lankered reported new
balances of $3,001.39 in the regular chapter
account, and $11,413.20 in the special ac-
count which includes regional funds. In ap-
proving the treasurer’s report, the chapter also
voted to contribute $300 to the NAWCC Ap-
peal.

Show and Tell

Bob Hill displayed his sense of humor as he
solicited restoration advice on a long buried
rusty alarm clock recently unearthed by a
farmer's plow.

Darrell Carr showed a Lindskirk (sp?) shelf
clock which he pians for his next restoration
project.

Steve Waitzmann displayed a recent effort
to replace a missing figural hand.

Clement Wagner offered his 1983-1991
scrapbook of Chapter 36 history for examina-
tion following the meeting.

Jim Kuhn, Secretary

For printing assistance with this Newsletter we are
grateful to felfow chapiter member, Phil Wilson

PHILIP WILSON CLOCK DIAL RESTORATION
Metal, Wood, Plastic, Brass, Painted, Inked, or Unusual
106 SE Saddiebrook Drive, Lee's Summit, MO 84082
(816) 977-3588
$30-360 typical price range for chapfer members
Email: WilsonClocks@gmail.com
See photos at www . WilsonClocks.com

Chapter 36 Membership Application

Please complete this form with a $10.00 check made payable to NAWCC Chapter 36 and mail to:

Jerry

VanLanker, Treasurer, 1715 S. Vermont, Independence, MO 64052, Or better yet, come to the next meeting

and join in persen.

Name

NAWCC #

Street Address

City/State/Zip

Phone

Email address
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LOOKING TO THE FUTURE
IN CHAPTER 36

Here is a list of programs now in planning
stages for upcoming chapter meetings.

Coming in June — David Kephart presents
Elements of Properly Restoring an Antique Clock
Movement.

August 12 Restoration of Metal Clock Sur-
faces, Rose Michael.

October 14 The Centerville, lowa Tower Clock
Resforation Project, Brad Wardlow.

December 9 Holiday Covered Dish Social
Event and Figural Clock Presentation held at
Shawnee Woodwork in Topeka, Kansas, Jim
Kuhn, host.

February 10, 2008 Chapter 36 Watch and
Clock Restoration Contest, presented by the
contestants.

April 13 The Manufacturing and Ownership
History of the Truman Home Talf Clock, With
permission from the US Department of Parks
and Recreation, a group of NAWCC members
who researched the Gates-Wallace-Truman fam-
ily tall clock will share their work at the April
meeting.

NEW ROSTER READY IN AUGUST

A complete Heart of America Chapter 37 roster,
listing alt members in good standing as of publi-
cation date, wiil be available at the August 12,
2007 chapter meeting.

Please remember, dues for the 2007-08 chap-
ter year have been payable since April.

You'll want to be included in the roster, so if
you haven't already done so, please bring your
310 to the June 10 meeting, or mail to Jerry
VanLanker, 1715 8. Vermont, Independence,
MO 64052.




